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2014 

FROM THE PASTOR 

“Somewhere Over The Rainbow-We are Soaring!” 
 

STILL GOING FORWARD IN LOVE!  
 

 
CONNECTIONAL or CONGREGATIONAL? 

WHY PAY OUR CONFERENCE APPORTIONMENTS?  
 

In the United Methodist Churches I have served in Wisconsin, over the last forty six and one-fourth 
years, I have always had many questions about the importance of paying our conference 
obligations. 
 
At times I have had some parishioners who did not see our connectional obligations as a needed 
part of our ministry, some referred to it as a tax and saw the conference in the same light as the 
I.R.S. 
 
The fact that some members didn’t seem to care whether the conference obligations were paid or 
not always indicated a great lack of understanding of the heritage, and present make-up of our 
denomination, in a ministerial sense.  Many of those folks seemed to be determined to remain 
ignorant of how our conference apportionments are distributed and handled. 
 
The best place to start in supplying a rationale for conference apportionments would be to look at 
our own United Methodist Heritage. 
 
Our denomination has always had a strong belief in the values of the connectional system.  Simply 
stated, many congregations working together can make a much greater impact in the world, 
through various ministries, than could one single congregation. 
 
The problem some folks have had is that they wanted to limit the ministry of the local church to the 
confines of the immediate community in which they lived, and let the rest of the world take care of 
itself.  Our denomination has never seen it that way.  That has not been our style of ministry. 
 
As a United Methodist Pastor, I personally have been ordained and set apart to lead the local 
church in the traditional and still followed style of ministry unique to our own heritage.  This heritage 
certainly includes John Wesley’s strong feelings that “The world is our parish.”  If we believe that it 
is, we will support the connectional system, and thus our conference program to minister “together.” 
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 Most importantly we must remember Jesus’ great commission to the church to “Go into all the 
world.”  The connectional system makes it possible for us to follow that mandate of Christ. 
 
I personally am greatly grieved when the local parish does not meet its financial obligations to make 
ministry possible on the local, state, national, and world levels.  All those levels make up the family of 
God, of which we are all individually a part.  It is always an indication to me that the church has its 
priorities out of kilter.  God’s kingdom stretches much further than our own back yards.  God calls us 
continually to “Go into all the world.” 
 
 
Along with our mission work on the state, national and world levels, our apportionments also directly 
benefit the local church by providing pension and health benefits for the pastors, as well as moving 
expenses and continuing education benefits. 
 
I feel it a great privilege to be a part of a denomination that is leading the way in a vital state, national 
and world-wide ministry.  John Wesley, the founder of the Methodist Church, would be so happy to 
know that we are still doing it (the ministry of our Lord) together.  I know that our God would be 
happy about it. 
 
As a United Methodist Pastor, I have committed myself to the connectional style of ministry and 
totally believe in its merits.  I believe it is scriptural and gets to the heart of what it means to be 
Christian (followers of Christ’s way of doing things.” 
 
It is my hope and prayer that the great majority of our Fennimore U.M.C. family would feel the same 
as I do about our great ministry “together.” 
 
God and God’s love is too big to confine to our locally defined parish.  The world is where God 
operates, and I believe as Wesley said that the “world is our parish.” 
 
If you believe it is so, I know you will support our connectional mission and ministry askings for 2015.  
At the time you receive this article, you can know that our obligations to our connectional ministry 
have been paid in full through October 2014. 
 
As Pastor, I am proud of our full support of our connectional obligations. 
 

God Bless You All, 
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This is an extraordinary ministry of the people of the United Methodist Church, putting our 
faith into action to end preventable deaths by malaria in Africa.  Malaria claims a life in 
Africa every 60 seconds.  It is transmitted through the bite of the female and pheles 
mosquito, which feed at night.  It has flu like symptoms, including fever, vomiting and 
severe join pain.  Left untreated, it causes convulsions, organ failure and death. 
 
It is 100% preventable and treatable and beatable!  Millions of children die of this disease 
every day.   
 
Our Wisconsin Conference is hoping to raise 1 million dollars in this year long campaign.  
Please give generously to stamp out malaria by providing through your giving: 
 

11,600+ community health workers trained 
2,300,000 + bed nets distributed 

4,600,000 + lives impacted 
300 + clinics in operation 

 
Please place all mission offerings in the offering envelopes provided in the weekly church 
worship bulletins, and use the missions line to list amount, and what mission it is for, in 
this case, October mission or Imagine no malaria.  If you wish but cannot attend worship, 
just send checks to the church office.  All checks should be made out to Fennimore United 
Methodist Church, with mission offering designation marked on the line provided on your 
check. 
 
The differences you can make today… 

Protect a family from malaria with education and a mosquito net- $10 
Provide 25 rapid diagnostic kits- $50 

Treat fifteen patients sick with malaria- $75 
Sponsor an anti-malaria campaign in a school- $100 

Protect 100 children from a preventable disease-$1008 
Train 160 community leaders in malaria prevention-$2016 

Supply a hospital with diagnostic kits for a year-$4032 
 

WHAT A DIFFERENCE WE CAN MAKE TOGETHER! 

 
 







WITH DEEPEST SYMPATHY  
Our Christ Love and Sympathy is 
extended to the following families: 
 
The Keith Kozelka family on his death on 
September 11, 2014.  Keith was the 
father of Karyl Nicholson. 
 
The Maxine Schuller family on her death 
on September 15, 2014.  Renee Thomas 
officiated at her graveside service. 
 
The Charlotte English on her death on 
September 15, 2014.  Her services were 
held at the church with Rev. Duane E. 
Andrus officiating. 
 
The Nate Dreckman family on the death 
of his father, Ron on September 16, 
2014. 
 
The Harriet Russell family on her death 
on September 18, 2014. 
 
The Pete and Sara Droessler  family on 
the death of Pete’s father, Don on 
September 22, 2014. 
 
The Janette Spitzbarth family on the 
death of her brother, Harley Johnson on 
September 26, 2014.  His services were 
held at Larson Family Funeral Home 
with Rev. Duane E. Andrus officiating. 
 
 

Robert and Hollie Nihles were baptized 
on Sunday, September 28, 2014. 
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NEW MEMBERS  
We welcomed the following new members 
into our church family on September 28, 
2014: 
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We want to thank everyone for all the 
cards, food, flowers, prayers and kind 
words at the time of Grandpa Bob 
Andrews passing. He is deeply missed by 
the family but he is always in our hearts. 
Because of the love and support from our 
church family and our strong faith we 
know we will see him again. You all have 
a special place in our hearts.  
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Thank you to all who attended my 80th 
birthday open house, and for all the 
happy wishes, cards and gifts.  It was a 
great day!   
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UMW 
The quarterly meeting of the UMW was held 
Wed Sept 24 th with 18 ladies attending. At our 
business meeting, we discussed many mission 
topics; our yearly mission offering, our Red 
Bird Mission gift, Depot Exchange and food 
pantry just to name a few.  Joann Schrader 
served a delicious dessert and Linda 
Stephenson and Jan Draggs led a program 
on Spiritual Gifts. We took a survey to find out 
our own unique gifts and how we can use 
them in ministry to others.  
Save the DATE for the Annual Turkey Supper 
and Bazaar coming Thursday November 6 th .  
Besides a delicious dinner prepared for you, 
we will have the annual bazaar.  
I know I am looking forward to the many 
food and craft items like jams, pickles, 
cookies, bars, caramel corn and much, 
much more.  The UMW Sewing group has 
been busy and will have quilts of all sizes; 
crib/baby, twin, double and queen, for sale.  
So to all ladies of the church, if you can sew, 
bake, craft, make candy, or where ever your 
talent lies, think of what you can contribute 
to the bazaar.  
So stop in, have a great meal , visit with 
friends and do a little shopping all in one 
evening.  
See the flyer in this month’s newsletter for 
times, etc. See you there.  
Have a great October!  

 
DREAM TEAM NEWS 

The Dream Team would like to thank all  that 
have agreed to be door greeters at the 
outside doors on Sunday mornings.  Having 
new faces in new places changes things up 
and keeps us from being complacent.  If you 
have indicated that you would like to assist 
at the doors and have not yet been 
contacted, please let Pauline know.  She 
can be reached by calling the church office 
at 822-6797 and again thank you! 
The Dream Team is also looking to put in 
place an Events Team.  One or two people 
from this team would greet and assist 
people, when the church is opened up for 
community events, such as: the school spring  
 

concert, baccalaureate, etc., as well as 
weddings and funerals.  It would not be any 
different from what we do now for Sunday 
worship service.  Would you like to assist the 
church in its commitment to community 
outreach?  If so, please contact Jerry, 
Pauline, Renee or any member of the Dream 
Team to let them know.  We would love to 
hear from you! 

 
FUMC APPAREL 

Just a reminder that FUMC apparel is 
available at Embroidery Express.  With 
Christmas quickly approaching, they make 
great gifts.  You pick out what you would like 
and Danielle will put on the logo for you.  
Look around and you will see some of your 
church family wearing previously purchase 
items.  We love seeing all the different styles 
of clothing that people have picked….guess 
I need to go see what’s available! 

 
DEPOT EXCHANGE/FOOD PANTRY 

The Depot is in need of volunteers.  They are 
looking for any help they can receive, 
whether it is an hour, 2 hours, 4 hours or all 
day.  Any time that you can give to help 
them out is GREATLY APPRECIATED and what 
a great way to help and volunteer within our 
community.  Call the Depot at 822-4060 and 
let them know when you are available. 

 
TABLES FOR SALE 

The Christian Education Department recently 
received light weight tables, so we have the 
older, heavy, wooden tables for sale.  They 
are 3’ x 8’.  There are 10 available.  The cost is 
$25 a piece.  There are also 4 tables that 
need some minor repairs and those will be 
sold for $15 a piece.  Please let Pauline know 
if you are interested.   

YOU MUST HAUL THE TABLES!   
 

 



�

 
 



�


